
far we are averaging 25 students weekly, 

with the highest being 28. 

The Blessing of the Animals will occur on 

this first weekend of October: Sunday, 

October 5th at 4pm in the courtyard. 

Many more activities are planned includ-

ing the Trunk or Treat Celebration on the 

29th of October. You can check up on  

additional activities in this newsletter. 

God bless you all and see you in Church . 

Loa Jackson, your Sr. Warden. 

 

 

Dear Fellow St. Andrewians, 

Fist let me answer the question that has 

been asked most often . . . The answer is 

“Soon.” We will be starting the new addi-

tion “soon.” We made up five packages for 

contractors to pick up. Of those, four were 

actually picked up. They have to submit 

their bid by September 25, so that’s our next 

step. I have to say, things never go as fast as 

you would like. 

The next thing is … you may have noticed 

the East view of the church has a new and 

different appearance. We removed about 

100 years of bushes. We think it opens the 

church and makes it a bit more accessible 

and inviting. It also makes th echurch more 

visible for people driving on Deltona Boule-

bard, but most of all . . . When we look to 

the future, it would be a great place for a 

new church sign: 

We are St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, 

followers and disciples of Jesus Christ, and 

as such we are part of the body of Jesus 

Christ here in Spring Hill. Jesus lived in 

ancient Israel some 2,000 years ago; we  

are trying to model our lives after his life. 

During his life, Jesus spent time simply 

hanging out with his disciples talking and 

laughing with them, and so we make time 

to spend together. Jesus spent much time 

helping people who needed help. And also 

here we have any number of ministries 

geared to helping others in our community. 

Jesus continuously taught his followers 

about who God is, what God wanted them 

to know, and how to live. Again, we also 

teach what Jesus taught and what the disci-

ples taught so we can learn who God is and 

what He expects from us. And because of 

all this, we worship God because of who 

He is and for the love and care he shows us. 

All of this is what the Church of Jesus 

Christ does. And I am very happy to say we 

do this at St. Andrew’s. Take part in all that 

you are able because you are a follower of 

our Lord Jesus! See you in church!  

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance+  

It’s October, and nearly that time of year 

that we year-round residents, that put up 

with the summer heat, get to cool off a 

little. We also welcome back the rest of 

our St. Andrew’s family members that 

have been away. 

Our Sunday school started in September. 

We have three classes this session. There 

is the pre-school group – ages 3 to 6, 

which is new this year. Next, we have the 

elementary with ages 7-11, and finally but 

not least our youth class that covers 

those in middle and high school. We want 

them all to know how important they are 

to us, and focus on their thoughts related 

to the lesson. It’s early in the year but so 

Dear Members & Friends of St. Andrew’s, 

October is here! Cooler weather—well, 

weather more in the 80’s than the 90’s—is 

here. And we have a number of things to 

look forward to as well. On Sunday,  

October 5th we will be commemorating  

St. Francis Day with our traditional bless-

ing of the animals. This event will take place 

on the patio outside Krysher Hall at 4 PM.  

Later that week the Thrift Shop has its  

annual furniture sale on Friday and  

Saturday, October 10th and 11th. Two weeks 

later we have our Fall work day on  

October 25th. Then on October 29th we’ll 

end the month with our second annual 

Trunk or Treat in the church parking lot.  

And these events take place amid our usual 

Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday services, 

our Wednesday youth nights, our Adult 

Formation Classes and Adult Bible Study, 

choir practice, back-pack ministry, altar 

guild work, the day-to-day thrift shop hours, 

and so on. We really are a busy parish! 

And what is the point of all this activity? Is 

it so that we have a place for gathering  

socially for fun and friendship? Is it so we 

can try to help those in Spring Hill who are 

in need? Is it so we can help people learn 

about their faith and grow in their knowl-

edge of God and his holy word? Is it so we 

can worship together? Yes, yes it is for all 

those reasons. We are not simply here so we 

can gather socially; Spring Hill does not 

need another club or group like the Elks or 

Rotary Club. We do try to help people in 

need but we are not simply a Salvation 

Army or Goodwill either. We spend lots of 

time training and teaching our youth and 

our adult members more about our faith 

and about Jesus, but we are not simply a 

Bible school or seminary. And yes we wor-

ship God through Jesus our Lord, but again, 

there is more to it than worship. 

The Tool Kit 
Rick Pederson, Jr. Warden 

Sr. Warden’s Remarks 
Loa Jackson, Sr. Warden 

FROM  

THE  

RECTOR 

Continued on next page ... 



THE PARISH CHIMES: OCTOBER 2014 Page 2 

How many times have you mentioned, 

“I’m a member of St. Andrew’s Episcopal 

Church,” only to be asked, “Where is 

that?” You usually answer, “Across from 

the baseball field.” I think this may take 

care of that  problem. 

Lastly . . . the Fall Clean-Up Day is  

Saturday, Oct.25th. The boy scouts will 

be there to help, but we still need some 

more people. There is something new I’d 

like to ask . . . Please come, even if you 

can’t work. I know we have a lot of pa-

rishioners who have a bit of a problem 

bending or lifting . . . But come for the 

fellowship! Come to celebrate this great 

St. Andrew’s family, come to see and 

share with people you normally see only 

once a week, or if for no other reason, 

come for the “Frankfurter Feast.” You 

won’t regret the fellowship. 

That’s about all for this month. 

In God’s love, 

Rick 

FRIENDS of the  

LIBRARY 
Submitted by Deb Wilks 
The Friends meet the second Tuesday of 

the month from October through April: 

 Library Meeting – 12:30 pm  

 Book Club – 1:45 pm  

The Witt Library in Krysher Hall is open 

Sundays before & after worship, and  

during the week the key is in the office  

if the Library door is locked. It contains a 

wonderful collection of all sorts of books, 

for all ages. 

On October 14 the Book Club will review 

Collected Ghost Stories by M.R. James. 

Fall Reading List: The Writing Circle by 

Corinne Demas; The Invention of Wings by 

Sue Monk Kidd; Under the Duvet by  

Marian Keyes; Listening In: The Secret White 

House Recordings of John F. Kennedy by Ted 

Widmer. Our 2014 – 2015 season ends in 

April with a DVD of the movie The Butler. 

To join the library group, book club or 

both, visit us in October for a great time! 

For more info, ask Deb Wilks. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
New Beginnings is a faith-based weekend 

for young people in grades 6 - 8. The retreat 

is planned and lead by high school students. 

They listen, speak, encourage and challenge 

the middle schoolers to look for God in 

their lives ... and to know that “we are all 

children of God, we are special, we are 

loved, and there is nothing we cannot  

overcome with Christ.” 

St. Andrew’s has 3 high school students 

who will be team leaders and 7 middle 

school students who will participate in New 

Beginnings #54 on Nov. 14 - 16 this year.  

If you would like to help sponsor a young 

person please make you check out to  

St. Andrew’s with the notation “New  

Beginnings” at the bottom. It costs $100 

per child to attend the retreat. 

This is such a wonderful ministry! Our 

young people come back filled with such 

joy that it is easy to understand why Jesus 

said that we should enter the kingdom of 

heaven with the faith of a child. 

Yours in Christ,  

Joanne Lillpopp 

THRIFT SHOP 
Submitted by Pat Trama 

Karen’s Kit’n Kaboodle is holding their  

Annual Furniture Sale on Friday & Sat.., 

October 10 & 11 from 10 am to 4 pm. 

There will be great bargains as always. The 

purpose of the sale is to increase their  

Outreach ability. 

If you are physically able to help move  

furniture on October 8th or 12th your 

help would be greatly appreciated. 

Perhaps working in the Thrift Shop on a 

regular schedule could be part of your 

pledge increase this year. The help is truly 

needed – please think about it. 

Stewardship Campaign 
Submitted by Pat Trama 

The stewardship campaign will be ongoing 

for six weeks, giving you time to plan your 

budget for the coming year. We are striving 

for tithing, however, we know all our situa-

tions are different, and we have to grow 

spiritually and financially from where we are 

now. Pray about this and realize every 

increase will be a blessing to St. Andrew’s 

and our Outreach efforts. 

The stewardship committee is having a 

free luncheon at 12 noon on Oct 5th to 

kick off the campaign. You must have a 

ticket to attend so we know how many 

people to prepare for and to limit atten-

dance to the fire code limit. We hope to 

see you there. 

MUSIC NOTES 
Jody Bowes, Minister of Music 
In September we had a couple of meet-

ings to begin the prayerful process of pos-

sibly adding a Contemporary Service to 

our schedule next year. 

While the beautiful words and melodies of 

modern praise music are often incorpo-

rated into our Sunday Offertory or Com-

munion music, having a dedicated Con-

temporary service will allow us to focus in 

depth on this style of praise music, which 

is loved and appreciated by Christians of 

all ages. 

I would like to reprint an excerpt from Fr. 

Lance’s Weekend Email of Sept. 12. He 

was writing about the meeting that was 

coming up on Sept. 14: 

“I have been asked by a number of people, ‘What 

IS a contemporary service and how does that differ 

from what we now do?’ That is a good question! 

The main difference in an Episcopal contempo-

rary service and a traditional service is the music. 

In our 10:30 service we use mostly hymns with 

choruses every so often. Contemporary music is 

music that has been composed and performed 

within the last several years. Why is this impor-

tant? One of the main ways people worship God 

is through music. I believe, we need to be sensitive 

to the type of music others like and try to provide 

it if possible so all feel comfortable worshipping 

here. Because we are Episcopal we will still follow 

the Rite 2 service. All that said, we are still 

simply considering everything. If you are interested 

in discussing the feasibility of this sort of service, 

please come and bring your opinions.” 

We decided at the Sept. 14 meeting to 

continue meeting about twice monthly to 

discuss all the logistics of effectively sup-

porting a Contemporary service. If you 

Continued from page 1 ... 

Continued on page 6 ... 
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Bible  

Study 

Bible studies with Fr. Lance are on 

Wednesdays at  1:30 pm & 6 pm in the 

Library. “A Tourist’s Book of the Bible” 

began Sept. 10 & will cover every book 

of the Bible in about 10 weeks. 

Adult  
Formation 
Classes meet Saturdays at 5 pm and 

Sundays at 9:15 am. Classes run 45 

minutes and cover topics dealing with 

our liturgy and Anglican heritage.  

Inquirers Classes 
For those interested in becom-

ing members of St. Andrew’s. 

This 4 to 5 week class covers what Epis-

copalians; our traditions and why we 

observe them; and what is expected of 

members. A great class for those new to 

the Episcopal Church and those uncer-

tain what “we” really believe and why 

“we” do what we do. Speak to Fr. Lance 

or watch your weekly bulletin and/or The 

Parish Chimes for announcements. 

Sunday 

School 
We now have 3 separate classes: Ages  

4-7, 7-11, and Jr/Sr High. We have some 

wonderful young people joining us to 

discuss a variety of topics. We continue 

to teach and challenge each other about 

the Bible and the importance of being a 

Christian. Student participation is greatly 

encouraged. All our welcome to attend! 

                  —Susan Villnow, Director 

The ladies of the Daughters 

of the King meet on the 

Second Saturday of the 

month at 10:30 am in the 

Library. Our primary goals are prayer, 

service and evangelism. We pray for the 

church and its members, the country, 

and whatever concerns we have. Come see 

what we’re all about. Call Betty Audette at 

352-683-2045. 

Order of  
St. Luke 

During each service you will find members 

of The Order of Saint Luke in the rear of 

the church as you leave the communion 

rail. They are there to anoint and give 

prayers for healing. 

The next meeting of The Order of Saint 

Luke is Sunday, October 19th at 12:30pm in 

the Krysher Hall Library. 

If you are interested in joining The Order 

of Saint Luke, please contact Susan Bruno, 

Convener, at 352-686-4602 or Father Lance 

at 352-683-2010. 

Altar Guild 
It seems hard to believe that Fall 

has begun! 

Our Fall meeting and Sanctuary clean-up  

is October 25th, the same day as our  

buildings & grounds Fall Work Day. Our 

meeting begins at 9am. There will be coffee 

at 8:30 am if you would like to come early. 

The meeting will be short; if you have  

questions please bring them.  

We also need clean-up supplies for the  

inside of the church. 

—Gail Niedurny, Altar Guild Director 

Pastoral Care Ministry 
We bring the presence of Christ to 

the homebound, hospitalized, and 

those in rehab or extended care 

facilities. Visits may include bringing altar 

flowers, bulletins, newsletters, cards, small 

gifts, prayer and a short friendly visit. We 

meet bi-monthly during the church year. 

Training and screening is required. Call 

Janet Crisfield at 352-796-9389 or Fr. Lance 

in the church office. If you need or know 

of a parishioner that could benefit from 

this ministry please call the office. 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION, EDUCATION & MINISTRY 
Christian formation and education is a life-long process and is offered in the Anglican tradition of seeking the truth as it 

is presented to us from the Holy Scriptures and the Book of Common Prayer. You are always invited to become involved 

in and to make use of St. Andrew’s many ministries. 

Heartline Ministry “Heartline” 

helps parishioners who need a 

ride to a doctor, rehab, etc.  

If you need a ride, call Rick 

Pederson at (352) 650-4640.  

If you drive & can help (even once!), give 

Rick your name & number so he can call 

when he needs you. 

Music Ministry 
Jody Bowes, Minister of Music 

Sanctuary Choir sings Sundays Sept. thru 

May at the 10:30 am service. Rehearsals are 

Thursday at 6:15 pm. All who love to sing 

are welcome, no experience necessary! 

Cantata Choir sings periodically throughout 

the year. Rehearsals are Saturdays at  

12:30 pm. Ability to read music is required. 

Praise & Worship Band provides Contem-

porary Christian music at special services. 

Rehearses Wednesdays at 7 pm. If you’re a 

teen or young adult & play an instrument or 

love to sing this music, talk to Jody Bowes. 

Instrumental/Vocal Soloists are always 

welcome. Speak to Jody, leave a message  

at the office, or email her anytime at  

JBowes001@aol.com. 

Prayer Network 
To request prayers for those in 

need of prayer within and beyond 

our parish community, please send prayer  

requests to: thewallners@hotmail.com 

GriefShare, DivorceCare 
& Recovery             
 

Grief, Divorce and Recovery support is 

available. Call church the office for meeting 

information. We will help you find resources 

to aid in your journey from sadness to joy! 

DivorceCare meets every Thursday  

evening at 7pm in classroom 7 behind  

St. Frances Cabrini Church on Mariner Blvd.  

Contact Susan Bruno, Facilitator, at  

352-686-4602 for more information. 

You are 

not alone 

mailto:Thewallners@hotmail.com


EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 

HE = Holy Eucharist 
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquiry 
YM = Youth Ministry 

OCTOBER Birthdays 

7 George & Elaine Cremer 

8 Norman & Linda Neill 

16 Henry & Doris Lacombe 

24 Al & Mary Ann Arnold 

26 David Mulholland &  

 Lillian Lambert-Mulholland 

27 Gregory & Beverly McDougal 

28 George & Marisa Hamblin 

12 Alma Franz 
Barbara Cordero 
Merope Noel 

13 El Gowans 

14 Bob Thom 
Loa Jackson 

16 Edith Diller  

17 Maggie Crouse 
Rick Pederson 

19 John Spencer 

21 Brian Carella 
Sarah Ogden 

23 Eddie Lindsay 

3 Charlotte Farrell  

6 Buddy Short 

7 Barbara Clark 
Terry Tagliaferro 
Paul Popalis 

8 Jo Ann Ausland 
Donna Hegstrom 

9 Suzanne Hill 

10 Glen Troutwine 
Robby Noel 

11 Helen Schwartz 
Morgan Maraquin 
Daniel Wood 

24 Lois Hall 
Annie Parsons 

26 Gene O’Brien 
Canute Baird 
Kenneth Shaw 
Kristen Pfeifer 

27 George Petkov 
Bill Casey 
Isabella Traudt 

28 Lucia Cevallos 

29 Laura Hunt 
Roy Tucker 
Ada LeBron 
Jan Poulin  

OCT. Anniversaries 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
10 am  HE II / Healing 

Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
           Game Night 

2 

4 pm Salishan 

4 pm Backpacks 

6:15 pm Choir Reh. 

3 

Office 
Closed 

4 

 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (L) 

5          

8am HE II 
9:15 AF (L) 
10:15 SS (KH) 
10:30 HE II 
4pm Blessing of The Animals 

6  

 

7 

 
 
 

8 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
           Faith & Mission 

9 

4 pm Backpacks 

6:15 pm Choir Reh. 

10 

 

 

 

Office 
Closed 

11 

 

 

 

10:30am DOK 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (L) 

12 
8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

12 pm Contemp Svc. Mtg (L) 

3pm Atria Evergreen Woods 

13 14 

Thrift Shop  
Bag Sale 
 
12:30pm FOL 

15 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
           Music Night 

16 

11 am Ruth Rubino 
Memorial Service 

4 pm Backpacks 

6:15 pm Choir Reh. 

17 

Office 
Closed 

18 

 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (L) 

19 

8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

12:30 OSL (L) 

20 

 

21 

 

6:15pm  
  Vestry Mtg 

22 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
          Dinner & A Movie 

23 

4 pm Backpacks 

6:15 pm Choir Reh. 

24 

Office 
Closed 

25 

 
8am-2pm FALL 
      WORKDAY 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (L) 

26 
 
8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

27 

 

28 

 

29 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

5–7 pm TRUNK  
       or TREAT ! 

30 

4 pm Backpacks 

6:15 pm Choir Reh. 

31 

Office 
Closed 

 

LOCATION KEY 

C  = Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH = Krysher Hall 
 L = Library 
T/S = Thrift Shop 

2014 

10am-3pm Thrift Shop  

FURNITURE SALE (KH) 



DEATHS Aug. Val Jo McClanahan 

 Sept. Carol Armitage 
  Bill Turner 
  Joan S. Vollmer 

FUNERALS Aug. Val Jo McClanahan 

 Sept.  Bill Turner 
  Joan S. Vollmer 

Parish Register 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTING: Have you signed-up for a 

Sunday? Make it easy: ask others to help you.  

A big spread is NOT needed; just snacks to go with 

coffee (cheese & crackers, a little fruit, etc.). Please 

remember our diabetic parishioners.  

Contact Barbara Ingram at (352) 410-7334 or  

bacingram@bellsouth.net  THANKS & GOD BLESS! 

October Lectionary 
Oct. 5th 

17th Sun. after Pentecost 

Isaiah 5:1-7 
Psalm 80: 7-14 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
Matthew 21:33-46 

Oct 12th 
18th Sun. after Pentecost 

Isaiah 25:1-9 
Psalm 23 
Philippians 4:1-9 
Matthew 22:1-14 

Oct. 19th 

19th Sun. after Pentecost 

Isaiah 45:1-7 
Psalm 96:1-9, (10-13) 

1 Thessalonians 1:1-10 
Matthew 22:15-22 

Oct. 26th 

20th Sun. after Pentecost 

Leviticus 19:1-2, 15-18 
Psalm 1 

1 Thessalonians 2:1-8 
Matthew 22:34-46 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Sun. Oct. 5 Blessing of the Animals 

4 pm In our Courtyard—Bring your pet or a 

         photo of your pet to receive a blessing 

Fri & Sat. Oct. 10 & 11   10 am – 3 pm 

Thrift Shop Furniture Sale (Krysher Hall) 

Thurs. Oct. 16  at  11 am 

Ruth Rubino Memorial Service 

Sat. Oct. 25 Fall Work Day 8 am – 2 pm 

8 am Coffee & Pastries for Early Arrivals 

8 am – 2 pm  Cleaning/maintenance of buildings & 

grounds; Famous Free Frankfurter Feast for lunch! 

9 am Altar Guild Mtg & cleaning of Sanctuary 

Wed. Oct. 29  “Trunk or Treat” 5 – 7 pm 

In our Parking Lot—Bring your car & decorate 

your trunk. Don’t forget the goodies!! 

Held at 10:15 am  
in Krysher Hall 

 

Three Classes:  

Ages 4-7 Loa Jackson 

Ages 7-11 Susan Villnow 

Jr/Sr High Joann Lillpopp 
 Confirmation preparation 

Dry Goods 
Rice 
Potatoes 
Macaroni and 
Cheese 
Noodles and Rice 
Mixes, like 
(Hamburger 
Helper) 
Pasta 
Cereal 
Powdered Milk 
Soup Mixes (ex. 
Ramen Noodles) 
Beans (dry) 
Coffee 

Cans or Jars 
Soups 
Tomato Sauces 
Pasta Sauces 
Spaghetti-O’s  
Ravioli 
Beans or Chili 
Fruits 

Misc. 
Peanut Butter 
Jelly 
Puddings 
Canned Meats 
(tuna fish,  
  chicken,  
  corned beef 
       hash, 
  salmon) 

Condiments 
Mayonnaise 
Mustard 
Catsup 

Toiletries 
Toilet Tissue 

Food Pantry  
Shopping List 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp22_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp22_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp22_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp22_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp23_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp23_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp23_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp23_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp24_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp24_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp24_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp24_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp25_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp25_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp25_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp25_RCL.html#GOSPEL
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Volunteer needed as  

Parish Activity  
Coordinator 

 

Position will be responsible for  

coordinating parish activities with all  

appropriate parish resources 

This position WILL NOT be responsible  

for leading each activity 

Duties of Coordinator:  

Maintain calendar for Krysher Hall usage 

Assure there is a person delegated as chair of activity 

Provide chairperson with names of all interacting  

persons required (setup of Krysher Hall, publicity,  

secretarial needs, sound system) 

All individuals interested in this position,  

please contact Fr. Lance. 

the table where food is served; please 

select the date you would like to host, 

and sign up. 

St. Andrew’s is a place where we enjoy 

fellowship and showing hospitality to 

our visitors and Church members. 

Bereavement Reception 
Submitted by Barbara Ingram 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity  

to report to you what is happening with 

St. Andrew’s Bereavement Ministry. 

Continued from page 2 ... 

are interested in being part of the commit-

tee, or if you would simply like to pass 

along your thoughts on the subject, talk to 

Rick Pederson or to me. Rick and I are 

leading the effort at this time. Please re-

member our committee in your prayers. 

Sanctuary Choir rehearsals are Thurs-

days at 6:15 pm. Christmas will be upon 

us before you know it! Come and join in 

the singing fun and fellowship. 

Cantata Choir rehearsals have been 

moved to Saturdays at 12:30 pm, due to 

the many after-church meetings and 

events on Sundays. If you read music and 

enjoy a challenge, let me know if you’d 

like to give this group a try. 

Sunday Fellowship 
Hour 
Submitted by Barbara Ingram 
Here we are after the summer holidays; 

I hope you all had a wonderful summer. 

As our Fall Fellowship season begins we 

are asking all Ministries that haven’t 

signed up to sponsor Fellowship Hour to 

please do so now. Those not involved in 

a ministry can host with other friends or 

family; you don’t have to do it all alone. 

Fellowship Hour typically includes  

pastries, cookies, home made food, 

fruits, coffee, tea and beverages 

(remembering of course those who are 

diabetic). There is a yellow note pad on 

To-date in 2014 we have had eight deaths 

with seven receptions. Our Bereavement 

ministry serves all members of our parish. 

We prepare a beautiful and solemn  

reception with the help of some of  

our devoted Church members. 

Those who have lost loved ones and 

would like to have a reception in our  

Parish Hall after the Church service 

should contact the Church office at 352-

683-2010. 

“Blessed are those that mourn, for they  

  shall be comforted.”     Matthew 5:4 
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TREASURER’S REPORT  

As of August 31, 2014 

John Follansbee, Treasurer 

 July                   YTD  2014 Budget 

Revenues      

    Core Church 22,469.78  207,799.83  313,031.00 

    Thrift Shop 3,734.82  38,010.04  68,500.00  

Total Revenues $26,204.60   $245,809.87   $381,531.00 
      

Expenses      

      Core Church 21,569.47  205,988.97  353,512.17  

      Thrift Shop 913.92  8,273.94  17,670.00  

Total Expenses $22,483.39   $214,262.91  $371,182.17  
      

Net Gain/Loss      

    Core church 900.31  1,810.86  (40,481.17) 

     Thrift Shop 2,820.90  29,736.10  50,830.00 

Total Net Gain/Loss $3,721.21  $31,546.96   $10,348.83 
      

Investments    Bank Accounts   

    SSGA $104,800.95 
 

Sun Trust   

    Alliance Bernstein 30,865.22  Unrestricted  $26,782.66 

     CD 5,000.00   Restricted  164,222.08 

      Wells Fargo 540.11   Discretionary   923.27  

Total $141,206.28   Total  $191,928.01 
      

Diocesan Loan Balance $105,466.69     

      

ATTENDANCE for August 2014 

  

Sat 
4 pm 

Sun  
8 am 

Sun 
10:30  

Weekly 
Totals 

      

Aug. 2/3 37 25 104   166 

Aug. 9/10 40 29 107  176 

Aug. 16/17 47 28 108  183 

Aug. 23/24 43 32 115  190 

Aug. 30/31 38 34 100   172 

Avg. Attendance 41 30 107   177 



Parish Office Hours 
Monday–Thursday  9 am – 2 pm 
Closed Friday 
Tel 352.683.2010 / Fax 352.686.0299 
Email   schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Website standrewschurch.dioswfl.org  

Mailing Address PO Box 5026 
  Spring Hill FL 34611 
The Parish Chimes Editor  Jody Bowes 
     Email  jbowes001@aol.com 

Diocese Website www.episcopalswfl.org 

Worship & Formation Schedule 
Saturday 12:15 pm Cantata Choir Rehearsal 
  4:00 pm Holy Eucharist 
  5:00 am Adult Formation Class 

Second Sat. 10:30 am Daughters of the King 

Sunday 8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 

  9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

  10:00 am Youth Inquirers’ Class 

  10:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 

Nursery available Sundays 10:00 am—Noon 

Third Sun. 12:30 pm Order of St. Luke (Sep-Jun) 

Second Tues. 12 noon Friends of The Library & 

   Book Club (Oct—Apr) 

Wednesday 10:00 am Holy Eucharist II &  
   Healing Prayers 
  1:30 pm Bible Study (Sep—May) 
  6:00 pm Youth Ministry (Sep—May) 
  6:00 pm Bible Study (Sep—May) 
  7:00 pm Praise & Worship Band Reh,  

Thursday 6:15 pm Sanctuary Choir (Aug—May) 

Grief, Divorce and Recovery support is available.  
Please call us for current meeting schedules. 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 
Cell: 352-515-8657 
Email: Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

2301 
Deltona 

Boulevard 

Spring Hill 
FL 

34606 

2301 Deltona Blvd. 
Spring Hill, FL 34606 

352-686-1114 
Richard Kovacs, Mgr. 

Dick Ammen, Asst. Mgr. 

Blessing  

of the  

Animals 

Sunday 

October 5th 

4 PM  

in the Courtyard 

Holiday Wreath Sale 
Boy Scout Troop #433  

will be hosting a holiday wreath sale  

following the 10:30am service on  

Sunday, November 2nd 
Wreaths are fresh, green, and direct  

from Minnesota. Please provide payment  

when placing order.  

http://standrewschurch.dioswfl.org/

